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VIDEO CONFERENCE HELD IN MAAN JEE SCHOOL: 
A video conference was arranged in Maan Jee School on 4th September 2011. Dr. Javed 
Zaidi and Ms. Sairah Zaidi from America and Maan Jee, Prof. Ishtiaque Ahmad, Mrs. 
Seema Asif and Mr. Syed Salman Ishtiaque attended the conference. This video 
conference was arranged to evaluate the possibilities of teacher’s training through net (to 
be arranged by Ms. Sairah from America). 
The audio system worked properly but the video system remained disturbed. Signals 
were not visible as the School is situated on hill tract. 
It was decided to contact the Wi-tribe in this regard. When contacted, they advised to 
install an outdoor antenna to catch proper signals. Before the next video conferences, the 
antenna will be installed. 

DEFENCE DAY CELEBRATIONS: 
Like previous years, the Defence day of Pakistan was celebrated on 6th September, 2011. 
An Urdu essay competition for the students of classes III to X was arranged. Students 

were divided in 3 categories. 
  1st Category   classes III, IV & V 
  2nd Category   Classes VI & VII 
  3rd Category   Classes VIII & X 
The topics of competitions are  

 My country Pakistan 

  Quaid-e-Azam Mohammad Ali Jinnah 
According to the decision of judges, the following students clinched positions. 
 

1st Group  classes III, IV & V 
1. Haseena Mustafa  Class V 
2. Faiqa   Class IV 
3. Erum   Class V 

 
 
 



2nd Group  Classes VI & VII 
1. Faryal Fayyaz  Class VI 
2. AreejWaseem Class VII 
3. Basrah Arshad  Class VI 

 

3rd Group  Classes VIII & X 
1. Ayesha Nazar  Class X 
2. Sapna Ahmad  Class X 
3. ZeenatAshiq Ali Class VIII 

 

   

EID MILAN PARTY: 

As advised by students, an Eid Milan Party was held on 10th September, 2011. 
Students were very excited. They decorated their classes with colourful sceneries and cards. 
They were dressed in colourful attire. They had borough delicious food from their houses. 
Maan Jee, the Principal and the Vice- Principal took rounds of both campuses. They visited all 
classes to encourage students. All the students were very happy to see Maan Jee, the 
Principal and the Vice-Principal. Photographs were snapped. 
 

  



   

MAAN JEE BIRTHDAY CELEBRATED: 
The teachers of Maan Jee School celebrated the birthday of Maan Jee on 11th September 
2011. A birthday card was presented to her by teachers who wished her longevity, prosperity 
and good health. She was presented a bouquet which represented teacher’s love and respect 
for our dear Maan Jee. Maan Jee advised teachers to work with devotion and dedication. 

   

   

 



EID MILAN PARTY OF TEACHERS CELEBRATED: 
As usual of teachers were also desirous to celebrate their Eid Milan party. Maan Jee 
advised to arrange the party on 16th September 2011. It was decided to celebrate the 
party after 12”o”clock. 
The party was given by Maan Jee. Teachers were prohibited to contribute any amount. 
The party started with the blessings of Maan Jee. Maan Jee asked every teacher to 
narrate any event of his/her life which changed his/her pattern of life. Almost all teachers 
with great reluctance narrated their experiences.  
 

   

   

ENGLISH SPELLING CONTEST: 
Co-curricular activities are essential for the enhancement of knowledge of students. As 
spelling contest in English was held on 20th September 2011, for the students of class VII. 
Prior to contest students were given photo stated sheets containing words and their 
meanings to prepare. 
The contest consisted of 3 parts, spelling, meaning and construction of sentences. 
Out of 19 students, only 12 students participated in the contest. 
 

The following students clinched positions. 
1. Farheen Fayyaz  1st Position 

2. Rabia Ajmal  1st Position 

3. Iqra Gul   2nd Position 



4. Arrej Yousuf  3rd Position 

5. Shumaila   3rd Position 

The position holders will be awarded certificates of merit by Maan Jee. 

   

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



MEETING OF MOTHERS WITH MAAN JEE ON 20th SEPTEMBER 2011: 
A meeting of the mothers of Prep 1 junior student’s mothers was held on 20th September 
2011 with Maan Jee. She advised them to send their wards in neat uniforms; they should be 

regular and punctual and bring their bags with all required books.  
 

   

 


